
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  12 September 2019 

Dear Parents 
Here is the first newsletter of the school year!  For our new parents, the 
newsletter will keep you updated on all of the important dates over the 
coming weeks.  We will be sending the newsletter via our school comms 
email and there is always a copy on the school website. 
The children have settled in quickly and it is hard to believe that our new 
children have only been with us for 1 week.  They are confident and know 
their way around school and are busy making friends.  I am delighted that 
you are now part of the Cusgarne family. 
After school clubs will be starting next week and we have sent a letter 
home asking that you sign your child up for the after school clubs.  Not all 
clubs are open to every age group and our Reception children will be able 
to stay to after school clubs from the Spring Term.  Past experience has 
shown that the younger children are ready to go home at 3pm! 
Music lessons are now up and running for the term and there are a few 
spaces so if your child has shown an interest in learning to play, they can 
pop along for a taster session before deciding if you want to sign them up.  
For more information, please speak to Mrs Holmes. 
Although the school year has only just started, applications for next      
September’s school places are now open.  The current year 6 pupils will 
also have to decide which secondary school they would like to apply for.  
Information sheets are available over the page.  
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Diary Dates 
 

16 September 
After school clubs 
start (see overleaf) 

 
17 September 

Redruth School Open 
Evening 

 
19 and 20 September 
Bikeability for year 5’s 
(remember your bikes 

and helmets!) 
 

26 September 
Penair School Open 

Evening 
 

3 October 
Richard Lander School 

Open Evening 
 

8 October  
Harvest assembly and 

auction 
 

16 and 17 October 
Inset days 

 
21—25 October 

Half-term 
 

29 October 
Parent-teacher  

meetings 
 

31 October 
Deadline day for      
applications to       

secondary school 
 
 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

56 53 64 

Class 1 Class 2 Year 4 Years 5 and 6 

All of Daniel Elian Eliza 

Class 1! Willow  Helen 

                                    ParentPay 
 

         If you are a new user, please active your ParentPay 
account!   

We have issued your login details for our new payment system called ParentPay.  
ParentPay is used by many schools and is an easy to use portal to pay for school 
dinners and trips etc. without having to send cash into school.  If you have any 
problems logging on, please speak to the office.     Thank you. 



Earlier this year, Brian Pepper under-
took to walk the Cornish Coast Path 
to raise much needed funds for 
PorthEden.  We were delighted to 
support him either as individuals, 
families and as a school.  They have 
sent us a lovely thank you for the 
funds raised by the School Council at 
their cake sale. 

Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Please hand your child to a staff member before leaving them and your child’s place 
needs to be booked in advance. 

Introducing the School Council 2019 
 

Our new school council has 2 members from each year group and have already had their first 
meeting.  As a group, they have   
decided they would like to improve 
the recycling we do in school.  The 
Autumn charities we are supporting 
will be Blood Bikes and Children in 
Need; and in the Spring we will raise 
money for Sport Relief. 
We are delighted to let you know 
that the Friendship Bench is now in 
the playground ready to use! 
Our school council are: 

Alfie, Bethan, Louie, Archie,        
Harrison, Chay, Helen, Joshua,    

Logan,  Isla, Jasmine, Hazel, Effie 
and Emily. 

Road closure—17 September 2019 
 

We have been advised of a short 
road closure next week while tele-

graph poles are replaced.  The road 
affected is the road  at the top of 

Cusgarne Hill (towards United Farm). 
 

It should just be on Tuesday but may 
go on into Wednesday and Thursday 

if they face delays. 
 

For more information, please visit 
 

https://roadworks.org?tm=114561640  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Froadworks.org%3Ftm%3D114561640&data=02%7C01%7Csecretary%40cusgarne.org%7C5f4f4c02504844713a8908d735e1b538%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C637037115869789245&sdata=g8CKJwnGAV6NrChOC




Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  16 September 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment direct to 
CMST 

 KS2 Football Club Mr Barnard 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

  KS2 Sports Club Mrs Murray 3pm-4pm 

 KS1 Art Club Mrs Turner 3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Y1 and Y2 Sports 
Club  

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

 Woodwind TBC Payment direct to 
CMST 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins Miss Brown Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Performing Arts Miss Palmer and Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment direct to 
CMST 

 Drums Mr Hamilton Payment direct to 
CMST 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

This year’s library service summer reading challenge was Space Chase—did you take part?  Make sure 
everything is up to date with your local library since they will be sending the certificates soon! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

